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In order that the links in this bulletin are accessible, they will now be listed in full at the end of each summary. 
News: 

Libraries: 
· British Library £1bn extension to go ahead: “The British Library has finally signed a development agreement deal that will kickstart Rogers Stirk Harbour + Partners’ long-awaited plans for a £1 billion addition to its central London home. The practice, part of the joint venture developer team led by Stanhope and Mitsui Fudosan UK, was selected two years ago for the development, to be built on land north of the Grade I-listed library next to PLP and HOK’s Francis Crick Institute. However a deal with Stanhope and Mitsui Fudosan, which had been expected to be agreed in summer 2017, has only just been signed off”. Details: https://www.architectsjournal.co.uk/news/british-library-1bn-extension-by-rshp-set-to-go-ahead/10039952.article
· Wirral Libraries set to receive £600,000: “Libraries across Wirral are set to receive a £626,000 boost under plans expected to be approved by council. The cash is the first part of investment into the area's library network and will be used to upgrade and modernise facilities. Work will include making buildings more accessible for those with disabilities and will provide updated IT and digital equipment for staff and library users. It is also hoped the investment will improve libraries as learning environments and to ensure they are able to host more events for local communities”. https://www.wirralglobe.co.uk/news/17424559.more-than-600000-could-be-invested-into-wirrals-libraries/ 

· Swindon: Plans to outsource libraries to a Mutual dropped: https://www.icloud.com/message/current/en-us/index.html#view?guid=message%3AINBOX%2F24844 
· School libraries: “school libraries are now so underfunded they are increasingly turning to parents to donate books”.  Details: https://www.express.co.uk/news/uk/1084018/schools-libraries-underfunded-books-in-pleas-parents-donation 

· Cheshire East comes top in national library survey: “Cheshire East is celebrating once again taking the top spot in a national survey of library services. A survey by the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA) has found that the council is the top unitary authority for the number of library books loaned per 1,000 people (4,876). The council’s libraries enjoyed similar success in 201”7. https://www.localgov.co.uk/Cheshire-East-comes-top-in-national-library-survey/46808 

Sight, vision and disability issues:

· Treatment in sight for macular degeneration: “Nearly 11 million Americans suffer from age-related macular degeneration (AMD), the leading cause of vision loss in people 65 and older. Currently, no cure exists. But now the federally run National Eye Institute has announced plans to begin human trials of a stem cell therapy to treat the disease, pending FDA approval. The treatment technique avoids the use of embryonic stem cells, which require the destruction of human embryos, and instead uses alternative lab-produced cells called induced pluripotent stem cells (iPSCs). If the human trials gain approval, it will be the first time researchers have used iPSCs to treat a human disease, said National Eye Institute researcher Kapil Bharti in a statement. And since iPSCs are made with a patient’s own cells, they face a minimal chance of rejection once implanted”. 

Further details: https://world.wng.org/2019/02/treatment_in_sight 

· C-Reader pen: “Most technology fits into the “nice to have” category. It may make your life easier (or not, in some cases) but if it was taken away, you would cope. The C-Pen Reader Pen is potentially an essential product for people with reading or vision difficulties, reading printed text aloud simply by swiping the pen over a line or two at a time.

The Reader Pen has a simple premise: scan the line of text you are trying to read and it will read it aloud for you, in a human-sounding voice. It uses optical character recognition (OCR). A small OLED display shows the text the device has recognised before storing it in the pen’s memory” Details here: . https://www.irishtimes.com/business/technology/c-pen-reader-pen-a-useful-aid-for-students-and-dyslexics-1.3789949 

· Will self-driving cars assist people with vision impairment: “Debbie Ryan of St. John's hasn't had a driver's licence in 25 years, since her eyesight deteriorated. Debbie Ryan says people are concerned about how self-driving cars will function in rural communities where there may not be a sidewalk. (CNIB). Now the new technology of autonomous or self-driving cars is promising Ryan and those like her the chance at being more independent and self-reliant. "I think it's very exciting, having the ability to get in a vehicle and go where you want, when you want," said Ryan, a member of the local Canadian Institute for the Blind executive. The technology won't be a part of everyday life for a long time yet, but the CNIB says it is the perfect time to talk about how self-driving cars will adapt to people who have vision impairment”. https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/newfoundland-labrador/self-driving-cars-vision-impairment-1.5017215 
· Welsh Books Council: “the Welsh Books Council has announced the titles of two special books for children that have been published in Welsh and will be on sale for only £1. The World Book Day campaign in Wales is coordinated by the Council and supported by the Welsh Government. Last year was the first time a Welsh-language book was included in the special £1 range. This year the Welsh-language titles will also be available for the first time in accessible braille, large print and audio versions, thanks to the support of the RNIB”.
Details: https://wales247.co.uk/welsh-books-council-announces-two-new-titles-to-celebrate-stories-and-reading-with-young-people/ 

· Bionic eyes restoring sight: “Being able to sort white washing from coloured washing might not mean much to most people, but for one patient enrolled in a Centre for Eye Research Australia (CERA) study, it was a landmark moment: she had gone blind years ago, and being able to tell different colours of washing apart was a sign that the retinal prosthesis she wore had begun to give her back some meaningful sight. CERA is part of a group of organisations, including the University of New South Wales, the University of Melbourne, the Bionic Institute and others, that have been working on creating what's been called a 'bionic eye', a system that aims to return elements of sight to those with impaired vision. The bionic eye system has been trialled with seven patients over two phases. All have a condition known as retinitis pigmentosum (RP), an umbrella term for a group of genetic mutations that cause those to inherit them to progressively lose their sight. The condition makes itself known in the teens or early 20s, and within years, leaves those that have it with only the rudiments of sight: able to see a light on or off, but no more than that. They lose the ability to read, to see the faces of friends and family, and to navigate around their home and neighbourhood independently”.
Full details: https://www.zdnet.com/article/the-pioneering-bionic-eyes-restoring-sight-how-implantable-tech-is-fighting-blindness/ 

· Dealing with automated services when you are blind: “Take a simple example of going to the bank – if you imagined yourself doing this as a blind person, you might think that finding the building would be one of the biggest problems – but you’d be wrong. What happens when you get to the bank and it doesn’t have any cashiers?  One of the biggest problems with modern banks – as well as lots of other businesses – is that the majority of their terminals are now touchscreen and they are not accessible for people who are vision impaired. Trust me, it’s hugely challenging to do anything independently when you can’t see that screen. What is worse than banks and other businesses is that in Ireland today, the government is constantly encouraging everyone to interact with state services through online portals too, rather than calling into a physical office. On the face of it, given that someone who is blind or vision-impaired does not need to leave their house to use these services, this should make life easier. However, the reality is that due to a lack of thought, poor design and the government’s failure to implement the European Web Accessibility Directive – many of these services are either fully or partially inaccessible”.
Full details: https://www.thejournal.ie/readme/the-real-bird-box-challenge-is-surviving-with-vision-impairment-as-technology-replaces-people-4471930-Feb2019/ 

Share The Vision is a partnership of UK libraries and library organisations that work together to improve the accessibility of library services for blind and other print disabled people. 

More information is available from the Chair, Mark McCree, mark.mccree@blackpool.gov.uk or 01253 478010. Contributions for the bulletin can be sent to Mark at the email address above.  
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